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Dear Ms./Mr. X,
This letter is to let you know about the results of testing that was performed on your colon tumor following your recent surgery. Starting in Fall 2007, Huntsman Cancer Institute added immunohistochemistry (IHC) testing to the standard test done on all surgically removed colon cancers. You may recall reading a fact sheet on IHC testing that was included in your surgical consent packet before your surgery.  IHC testing tells your doctor if you may have a hereditary form of cancer known as Lynch syndrome, also known as hereditary non-polyposis colorectal cancer (HNPCC).  Lynch syndrome causes people to have a high risk for developing colon and rectal cancer along with other cancers including uterine, ovarian, stomach, and ureter. Lynch syndrome runs in families-meaning that close family members may also have this condition. It is important to identify individuals with Lynch syndrome because they and their family members can benefit greatly from increased screening to prevent cancers or detect them at an earlier, more treatable stage. 

The results of your tumor tests were normal.  The results suggest that it is unlikely that you have Lynch syndrome.  
Choose option A , B or C below: 

A. Based on the family history information you provided on your initial new patient questionnaire, there were no features worrisome for an inherited cancer risk, and we do not recommend a genetics evaluation or further genetic testing at this time. It is important to remember that if there are any changes in your family history such as additional relatives diagnosed with cancer or colon polyps, it may be important to re-evaluate the cancer risks in your family. Any person with a close relative (parent, sibling, or child) with colon or rectal cancer does have a higher than average risk for developing colon cancer themselves. We encourage your family members to notify their doctors of your diagnosis and to discuss appropriate screening recommendations. If you have any questions regarding your test results or would like to speak with a genetic counselor, please contact us at ?.

B. However, after reviewing your age at diagnosis and/or your family history, we felt that there still could be risk factors in your family that predisposes members to certain cancers.  As a result, we recommend that you schedule a consultation with the Family Cancer Assessment Clinic to learn more about these potential risks and the options available for management, prevention, and screening.  Please contact us at ? to speak to a genetic counselor or schedule an appointment.

C.  However, we did not have enough information about your family history at this time to evaluate you for other genetic factors which may have contributed to your cancer risk. In order to determine if you may have other risk factors in your family that predispose members to cancer and whether you would benefit from additional testing, we need to review your family history.  Please contact ? to speak to a genetic counselor or schedule an appointment.

Sincerely, 
